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Promoting Harrogate business —The latest news from your chamber 

Our October meeting was organised by 

Stephen Root of Berwins solicitors and 

focused on the issue of staff: recruiting 

and developing the right time to take 

your business forward.  

Jim Bloomfield  of Bloojam Consulting  

gave an introduction to psychometric 

testing and how it can be used to 

understand motivation, values and 

behaviour. This can be helpful as part of 

the recruitment process.  

Organisations can access psychometric 

testing in different ways, from using 

online systems to bringing in consultants 

to manage the project for them.  

Alan Aucoin of 2Inspire spoke about 

leading the team with positivity. He 

began by leading the audience in a fun 

chorus of If You’re Happy and You Know 

It, before talking about the concept that 

success does not lead to happiness, but 

rather happiness should be the goal as it 

often creates success.  

Alan explained that being positive ðboth 

with ourselves and with our team ðcan 

d e l i v e r  s i g n i f i c a n t  c h a n g e s  i n 

productivity and morale. There are few 

things in life you can choose, but your 

attitude is one of them. Why not choose 

to be positive? He concluded by quoting 

former US Congressman Ed Foreman: ñIf 

you always do what youôve always done, 

youôll always get what youôve always 

got.ò 

Finally, Sue Papworth of Saint 

Michaelôs H o s p i c e  ou t l i ned  the  ways 

i n  w h i c h  c o r p o r a t e  s o c i a l  

respons ib i l i t y  (CSR)  can  bene f i t  an  

o r g a n i s a t i o n .  I t  i s  g o o d  f o r  

repu ta t i on ,  bu t  i t  i s  a l so  an  e f fec t i ve  

way  o f  mot i va t i ng  s ta f f .  F rom team 

cha l l enges  t o  vo lun teer i ng ,  the re  a re  

many ways t o  ge t  i nvo l ved  w i th  l oca l  

cha r i t i es .  

Saint Michaelôs Hospice is currently 

running its Youôre Inspired 

c h a l l e n g e ,  w h i c h  s e e s  l o c a l  

Managing your business:  

Engaging and developing staff 

Our November meeting is our annual Traffic 

and Transport update ðand, with so many 

developments over recent months, there will 

be plenty to discuss.  

The speakers will be:  

Tony Hallwood of Leeds Bradford Airport  

Alex Hornby of The Harrogate Bus Company  

Paul Barnfield of Northern Rail  

Suzanne Donnelly of Virgin Trains East Coast  

The speakers will discuss the latest 

developments in their relative organisations 

and there will be time for questions from the 

audience. The meeting takes place at the 

Crown Hotel on Monday 7th November from 

5.30pm. Visit www.harrogatechamber.co.uk 

and click the Members link to book your 

place. Guests are welcome so please bring 

any contacts who would like to join us.  

November meeting: Traffic and Transport 
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Christmas is coming! 
Got a festive offer or event to promote? Donôt 

forget the chamber website carries adverts 

on its home page for a very reasonable price! 

We are currently promoting Bistrot Pierreôs 

Christmas menus throughout October but will 

be able to accommodate new adverts from 

1st November. Space is allocated on a first 

come, first served basis, so contact us now to 

secure your spot!  

ceo@harrogatechamber.co.uk  
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Milners Solicitors inc Nichols & Co  

Contact: Jessica Savage  

01423 530103  

www.milnerslaw.com  

New Members in  

October 
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Local plan: pre - consultation  

Harrogate Borough Council is holding a 

pre - consultation event before launching 

the full consultation on the new draft 

local plan.  

The event is designed to  give local 

people the chance to ask questions of 

council officers and sign up to the online 

portal before the official consultation 

opens. It takes place at The Linkway, 

Entrance 3 at Harrogate International 

Centre on Kingôs Road, on Tuesday 25th 

October from 9am to 5pm.  

The consultation on the new Local Plan 

will be open from Friday 11th November 

until Friday 23rd December, with consultation 

documents available to view on the councilôs 

website (www.harrogate.gov.uk) and at all 

district libraries, the Crescent Gardens office, 

Knaresborough House and Ripon Town Hall.  

There will also be a series of 

consultations held at venues across the 

district ðvisit the council website for full 

details.  

Developing adequate housing and 

business land is one of the most 

important issues for our district over the 

coming years. If you can, please engage 

with the consultation process and ensure 

Harrogate Borough Council has as many 

responses as possible to help it make the 

right decisions.  

Tesco pulls out of Harrogate  

Despite reassurances over many years 

that it would proceed with its planned 

superstore in Harrogate, Tesco has now 

announced it is not going to build on the 

site at the junction between Ripon Road 

and Skipton Road.  

This will come as a relief to many 

chamber members, who have opposed 

the development from the outset.  

The site has now gone on the market 

with Carter Jonas. There are many 

potential uses for it, and it could easily 

play a part in the new local plan with a 

mix of housing and business use, 

particularly for local growing businesses 

which are in need of space to allow them 

to expand. It could also provide coach 

parking and even a park and ride facility, 

using the existing 36 bus service into the 

town centre.  

We are keen that the site is brought into 

use as quickly as possible, having sat 

empty for so long now. If we are asked 

for responses to any proposals, the 

chamber will invite views from members 

and will take each case on its merit, 

looking at the benefits to the area and to 

the wider town.  

If you have a view on the future of this site, 

email ceo@harrogatechamber.co.uk.  

Welcome to the following business, which has 

joined us in the last month:  

Harrogate Christmas Market  

Harrogate Christmas Market takes place from 

Thursday 17th to Sunday 20th November. 

Run on a not - for -profit basis in order to 

support and encourage local tourism, it relies 

on support from volunteers ðknown as Market 

Makers ðto keep things running smoothly. If 

you or your staff could spare time to help 

traders or direct visitors, send an email to 

info@harrogatechristmasmarket.org.  

Future of the Property Market  

Sheree Foy of Source Harrogate has 

been using her experience to look at how 

the housing market may perform over 

the next decade. She has written a 

column for the Yorkshire Post, now also 

available on the chamber website: 

www.harrogatechamber.co.uk. Click on 

Blog and choose Bored of Brexit? The 

Property Trends That Really Matter.  

New partners at McCormicks  
Five new partners have been appointed at 

McCormicks, including the chamberôs 

honorary legal adviser, Phil Edmondson. Phil 

is head of commercial litigation and has 

received personal recommendations in the 

Legal 500 and Chambers guides.  

Membersõ Forum 
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Thanks to everyone who supported our 

first ever Cheese and Wine Night at the 

Cedar Court Hotel. We had a great 

evening and were able to raise lots of 

money (total being calculated!) for 

Harrogate at Christmas, to contribute to 

the fundraising for the Christmas lights 

in the town centre.  

The fundraising was boosted by a 

fantastic tombola, with some wonderful 

prizes donated by local businesses and 

made possible by Oatlands Community 

Centre which provided the tombola 

drum. Weôre very grateful to all those 

who contributed so generously, raising a 

total of almost £500. Particular thanks 

go to the team at Ake & Humphris for 

the excellent wines (along with those 

provided by the Cedar Courtôs 

Porterhouse restaurant) and associated 

quiz, to The Cheeseboard for the wide 

variety of cheeses, to Simon Cotton for a 

fun cheese challenge, and to his team at 

the Cedar Court for hosting our event.  

Ake & Humphris said: "It was good fun, 

thanks to the great crowd on the night. 

We would like to thank Chamber CEO, 

Sandra Doherty, and past mayor of 

Harrogate, Mike Newby, for joining us to 

present the wine quiz -  both great 

sports, especially as we know Sandra is 

teetotal!"  

Cheese and Wine Night 


